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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  5TH MAY 2022.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Dorothy Wilson, Bill Varney, Lillian Malcolm, John Michell, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Michael Leeland, Ross Craig, Ian Kinsey, Brian Dempsey, Ian Buchanan, Disability Equality Scotland (DES).
APOLOGIES: Tracy Duncan, Jan Goodall.
1. PRESENTATION:  Ian Buchanan introduced himself saying he is the Equality and Access Manager for DES which is the umbrella organisation for all the Access Panels in Scotland. DES work closely with the Scottish Government and it provides DES and the access panels with their funding.
Within DES, Ian’s role is to work with the Access Panels giving them advice, support, and guidance. He also delivers training for DES, including Disability Awareness training and training on How to do Access Audits. 
At present DES is developing a new website and it will include an Access Panel Hub which Ian is working on. This Hub will enable members of the public to identify then contact their local Access Panel and Access Panels are asked to provide Ian with up-to date info about their group to go on the Hub and to provide feedback on the content of the Hub as it develops. Ian also gave us a brief introduction to DES’s new E-learning platform, and he requested feedback for that too.
Ian is keen that University Schools of Architecture make all their students aware of the needs of those with disabilities and he asked if members of Dundee Access Group would be prepared to work with Dundee University’s School of Architecture in the training of their students. We were keen to do this, and Ross and Dorothy said that they were keen be involved so that Dundee Council too could develop a link with the School of Architecture. Ian’s email address is ian@disabilityequality.scot.
We thanked Ian for joining our meeting and keeping us updated.
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 7th April 2022 were approved. 

3. MATTERS ARISING:

3. (Re Minute 3.3). Disability and Age Action Group. Ross emailed those previously involved in DAAG and found that there was little interest in having the group start up again. He has decided to disband the group but keep the contact details of those previously involved so that he can provide them with updates of relevant Dundee Council activities.
3. (Re Minute 3.4). Union Street Pedestrianisation Project. We have not been contacted saying we can visit yet. Carole took photos showing there was a step into what used to be Lorraine Law’s shop. When Bill spoke to them, they said they would be dealing with that problem, and they were aware that other premises in Union Street did not have level access either.
3. (Re Minute 4.3.). Defibrillators. If you think a defibrillator might be needed, you should phone 999. You will be told what to do, where the nearest defibrillator is, and should it be locked in, the code required to get it. Dundee Council are producing a map recording the locations of the defibrillators in Dundee and plan to ensure that all areas in Dundee are adequately supplied.
3. (Re Minute 5.15). Spotlight on Volunteering. Anne said that as we had no premises, we would be unable to host an Open Doors session, but she had been working on the Spotlight on Volunteering form with Carole and Sandy. This had been circulated to all our members and has been sent to DVVA.
4. OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.   Sandy said he had passed the statement of our accounts to DVVA to be audited.
5. CORRESPONDENCE:

5.      ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.      Inclusion Scotland E-Bulletins.
5.     Dundee Third Sector Interface Newsletters.
5.     Disability Living Newsletters.
5.     Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.     On 5/4/22 from DES sending invitation to a webinar discussing the Scottish Government's strategy to reduce car kilometres and the needs of disabled people in supporting a national reduction in car travel.
5.   On 11/4/22 from Anne Farrow sending newspaper article about defibrillators. Thousands are unknown to the 999 service.
5.  On 19/4/22 from Ian Kinsey asking for Carole and Anne’s permission to ask the community planning assistant to be invited to represent Dundee Access Group at the next Building Stronger Communities meetings on 21/4/22.
They replied saying that they were not sure that Dundee Access Group needed to be represented on that group and they asked Dorothy if she thought we needed a representative of Dundee Access to attend their meetings. However, she did not know the remit of the group. At the meeting Ian said he thought it was a good place to spread information to the Regeneration Forums. Ross said that he would discuss the remit of the group with his Regeneration Forum contacts and report back. 
5.  On 25/4/22 from Carole Anderson, Age Scotland sending info re discounted broadband packages.
5. On 25/4/22 from Tremaine Bilham, Sustrans sending amended drawings for Stobswell Pocket Parks and asking for our comments on the suitability of the painted surface for different users in Langland Street and on the removal of the cycle path in Craigie Street Pocket Park. 
As she wanted our comments by 29/4/22 Anne passed the request to Bill and Alison. Bill said that Sustrans were making significant changes and he had left them feedback. He has not yet had a response.
5.  On 26/4/22 from Ali Bruce, DES, saying he was leaving DES as he has a new job at the Health and Social Care Alliance Scotland.
5. On 26/4/22 from Ian Buchanan saying Disability Equality Scotland is currently developing a new Access Panel Network hub on their website and he wants us to update our contact details.
Anne has will do this.

6. A.O.B. 

6. Carole said that she had visited the disabled toilet at the bottom of the Law hill and found it to be in a disgusting condition. Dorothy said she would pass her comments and the photos she had taken to the Environment team at Dundee Council. 
6. Ross has had a request from Claire Dow inviting him to the next meeting of the Festivals and Events coordinating group meeting as they want advice to ensure that the events they organise are as accessible as they can be. They have asked that he give a short presentation on Equality Issues. He asked if anyone from our Access Group would also like to attend. Carole and John said they would. Dorothy said that it would be a good meeting to make people aware of the PAMIS mobile toilet.
6. Ross wanted to ask what we thought of the Caird Hall as an accessible venue for events as Dundee Leisure and Culture had received a complaint recently about the car park under it and the lift there being out of use. This was for safety reasons, and both would now remain unavailable. After much discussion Ross accepted that parking and access to the Card Hall was going to be more of a problem for wheelchair users and he will report this back to Leisure and Culture. For events occurring soon, people with disabilities need to be made aware of where they can park and how they can access the building.
6. Anne said that, unfortunately she had booked a holiday over the first Thursday in September. She suggests we meet on the first Thursday in August (4th) instead or else on 18th August or 15th September. We need to decide exactly when at our next meeting on 2nd June.
6. Carole said that there was to be an information session about the Eden Project on the 7th of May in St Pauls Cathedral and that this venue was not accessible. When contacted, the Friends of St Pauls Cathedral said they were sure the Eden teams would be delighted to arrange something in a more accessible venue for our members.
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING.

Our next Zoom meeting of Dundee Access Group will be after our AGM on Thursday 2nd June 2022.
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